# EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING August 5, 2025

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7 p.m. by on Tuesday, August 5, 2025.

Present were Supervisor Robert Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley. Chairperson Kenny White was absent.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes with the following correction- change financial to zoning report; the minutes were seconded by Supervisor Greenley.

### **FINANCIAL REPORT:**

Financial report was distributed.

Motion by Mr. Pitcavage to accept the financial report, second by Mr. Greenley.

#### **ZONING OFFICER REPORT:**

Four permits were issued including a solar collector in Horizon Lane, new business near Endless Mountain Realty, Shotwell's pole barn and carport on River Road – total 4 ½ hours. Starbucks- no new news. The property needing demolition on Keelersburg Rd has a potential buyer. Motion by Mr. Pitcavage to accept the zoning officer report, second by Mr. Greenley.

#### **ROADS REPORT:**

Ms. Tuttle reported cleaning and clearing culvert pipes restoring positive drainage on River Road, Benson Hollow, Hollow Lane; cleaned and prepped near the Beagle Club for the FDR. Tires are in for the loader. Oil on Cherry, McMullian, Sandbank Rd, Lake Wilderness: prepped Hollow Lane, Benson Hollow, Van Moore, Cabin, Joyce, Boyce for oil. Papers were shredded and Jim has been mowing. Ms. Patton asked if Jim Cellis is being paid by each township individually- since there was a discrepancy between Noxen and Northmoreland. I it was noted that each township is responsible for Jim's hours. Mr. Greenley made a motion to accept the report, second by Mr. Pitcavage.

## **EMA REPORT:**

Ms. Tuttle is continuing training and also did a threat assessment for Eaton Township. The number on threat is flooding followed by severe storms, winter weather, microbursts, truck accidents potential pipeline leaks and explosions. Mr. Pitcavage asked about our obligations in maintain FEMA and PEMA properties.

# **VISITORS AND GUESTS:**

Charlie Houser, fire still needs to be performed- may have to wait for snow. The portion of road Eaton Hills was asking to be maintained was measured at 370 feet 21.2 ft. Mr. Pitcavage asked what objects are in right away. Transformer is in the right of way

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

Mr. Patton has been receiving calls about recently purchased land by Weirnusz, next to the garage where fill is being added. The concern that the property is in the floodplain, to clarify- the property is not in the floodplain. Mr. Patton asked Mr. Rowker about recent fill on his property, which Mr. Rowker assures is not in the floodplain. Mr. Rowker received permission from Penndot, and he had the property surveyed

recently. Mr. Greenley noted that his brother often picks up garbage as well. Ms. Patton noted that the fire hydrants had not been flushed recently. Ms. Patton requests that the township look into the maintenance of the hydrants- which the township does pay for. Every quarter the township pays \$984.00. Mr. Patton will contact Mr. Middleton. Truck box update- currently at the Skidder Shop. The handicap ramp-we received three bids. The one in Bloomsburg- which was thought to be not in compliance according to the manufacturer for use has been disproven according to Ty Dodge. Mr. Pitcavage noted that is still for sale- and the seller would take \$4,800.00. Motion by Mr. Greenley to move ahead with the purchase; second by Mr. Pitcavage. The bridge project is slated to have meetings. Mr. Greenley added that he had a point to be checked by Ed Sumski on the current FDR project.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

The county is having a Hazardous Household cleanup. Identifying pipelines letter was reviewed and handed over to Ms. Tuttle. Picnic on the Creek, is upcoming to support and inform about the Bowman's Creek Watershed. Calls on FEMA property near 405 Gravel Pit Road were received- Mr. Pitcavage assessed the tree that had fallen and spoke with the landowners. The Dirt and Gravel Road Grant was denied due to lack of funds. We will reapply in the Spring.

Mr. Pitcavage made a motion to sign checks, second by Mr. Greenley.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:22 p.m. by Supervisor Pitcavage second by Supervisor Greenley.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary